Don Kimball Memorial Father’s Day Regatta
June 15th and 16th

We have a lot in play. Karen and Dan Walker are hosting the cruise/regatta and we greatly
appreciate them. Christine Nelson and Paul Grove will have Tern there as our RC
Headquarters. Evie Engnoth and Emily Wood are coordinating the shore & meal activities. Greg
Greene and | have been consumed with logistics. We currently have 12 boats registered with
“‘we’re coming” from 3 more. Our Rear Commodore Cyndi Larrison will be our regatta PRO. It's
going to be a very fun weekend. The Western Washington Center for the Arts is going to allow
us to store boats in their back lot on Saturday night.

Register at: Don Kimball Regatta

Fun-on-Fridays

...are in full swing. We’ve had no wind, great wind and perfect wind depending on the night.
Although | will be in Teacher’s School this coming Friday, folks will be there. Meeting at our club
house at Tyee Marina about 1730 to 1800. We plan on every Friday throughout the summer and
most of the fall. RSVP is encouraged to accommodate boats/skippers/crews. Fun-of-Friday for
June 14th will be held at Port Orchard as it is the day before our regatta. RSVP myself @ (253)
285-6831 or email s the Lidofleet@cyct.com.

Check the Lido Schedule on the CYC-T webpage.
e Fun-on-Friday - June 7th @ Tyee
e Fun-on-Friday - June 14th @ Port Orchard
e Fun-on-Friday - June 21st @ Tyee
e Fun-on-Friday - June 28th @ Tyee

Memorial Day Regatta

Report from Fern Ridge Reservoir with the Eugene Yacht Club. Two teams from Fleet 82
attended, Greg Greene with Heidi Allen and Ruthie White sailed with me. This regatta was
designated as the Lido Class’s District 6 championships. District 6 is essentially Washington
and Oregon, three fleets; ours, Portland Fleet 25 and Eugene Fleet 81. We sailed 3-%2 races...
Saturday was super gusty-shifty-confusing. We sailed one race and started a second. Halfway
through the second race the wind which had been gusting to 12-ish completely died. The time
limit ran out and they called it for the day. Sunday came without any wind. We sat and
socialized on shore till about 1300 hours. We then sailed 2 races in light wind and lots of
blankets. We were the 4th start, and with 19 Thistles, 11 Santana 20s and 9 Day Sailors
between us and the weather mark, skill and luck at avoiding 'holes' ' was paramount to success.
Ruthie and | did well to avoid all that and ended the weekend with the best set of scores for the
11 boat fleet. Given the difficult wind conditions and 59 boats in 5 classes, it was an extremely
well run event.

Chuck Queen w/ Greg Greene
Lido #3187 Lido #4525


https://theclubspot.com/regatta/Ng1b3S6M84
mailto:Lidofleet@cyct.com
https://cyct.com/lido-racing-fleet/

